Minutes
PPCA Board Regular Meeting

November 3, 2016
Present: Elton Miller, Mark Johnson, Larry Thomas, Freya Liggett, Kim Thomas, JoAnne Eppers
Approved meeting minutes from September 2016.

Review Email Votes- None Taken
Old Business:


Bylaws Update, Larry & Freya- Drafts have been written, waiting on the meeting with Chris to let him look at them.

Filter Security Box Upper Park- Need to keep brainstorming and possibly have something fabricated.  Maybe we should wait until the lake water irrigation is finished.  When the trenching is happening from the new lake water box to the existing valves we will have the opportunity to run other services, such as water and power, to the shelter.

Update of Survey of Lower Park boundaries & walkways- 

We have not been getting taxed on the easements. Only the Lower Park and Upper Park.  

Should Grant Co be held accountable for granting permits for people to build on our land?  Was the work permitted?

What we want: 1) Recover ownership 2) Establish and legitimize what happened and who owns it. 3) replat ownership to know who is responsible for upkeep and improvements.


Case By Case-


South of Goodrich- PPCA pays to have the sprinklers piped onto our system and off McKenzie’s.  PPCA takes over maintenance.


North of Goodrich- JoAnne motioned to work to get the fence on the far north side moved in as far as the air conditioning unit.  Kim seconded.  The motion carried.  This would establish a new property line that would go straight through the entire walkway on the North Goodrich section, giving both the homeowner on the Baseline.1 side and the Goodrich side a few feet more property.


Naples and Vernal- Replat and record accurate ownership.  County pays for replat?


Give each homeowner a time frame to resolve their situation.  Explain that they may want to go to the county to hold them accountable for the inaccuracy.


JoAnne is working with Jiovani about getting the section north of Goodrich graveled.


Maintanence Schedule- JoAnne motioned that Larry and Kim work up an annual schedule.  Mark seconded, the motion carried.

Port a Potty Enclosure Lower Park- The permit was only approved a few weeks ago, hopefully work will begin soon.

Storage Shed & Bathroom for Upper Park- 

Freya- Has identified a contractor and a prefab concrete option.  Prices to come.


JoAnne- Got a bid from Gary Martin for a storage shed/porta potty enclosure for $12,800.


Ramp Project & Gravel Lower Park Road- Mark, Pamp wants to wait until the water is at its lowest before he gives an estimate.

Upper Park New Trash Cans- Freya to find city vendor to get a price on ‘pole’ trash cans.

Flag speed limit signs- Kim to call the county and see if they know what bracket we can use, if they will give us flashing lights, ‘children at play’, speedometer radar, or paint crosswalks at Goodrich and Scenic.

Taking over irrigation South of Goodrich- Mark to contact Minetoni and make sure this project happens before next spring.
New Business:


Member Agreement- Mark motioned we sign the new NPIP Member Agreement accepting their amendments.  Elton seconded, the motion carried.

Covenants on Website- JoAnne is working on getting all the Covenants scanned and on our website.

Suzanne Woods asked to have her dues reduced.  According to the Bylaws it would be unlawful to reduce hers without a vote to reduce the community as a whole.

Sprinkler Valves- need to replace heads on an ‘as needed’ basis.
Meeting closed at 7:50, JoAnne paid, thanks!

